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IDAHO CONSERVATION LEAGUE 
 

STATEMENT OF POSITION 

 
 The Idaho Conservation League submits the following Statement of pursuant to IDAPA 

Rule 31.01.01.255. The Commission granted ICL’s intervenor status in Order No. 34940. As a 

party, ICL focused on Avista’s proposed spending at the Colstrip coal-plant. The utility’s 

Integrated Resource Plan indicates that exiting Colstrip by 2022 is the economic choice for 

Idaho, although due to “contractual complexities” Avista plans to exit by 2025.1 One of these 

“complexities” is for the six plant-owners, each with differing assumed lifespans, to agree on 

spending that could prolong the life or is necessary maintenance. Through negotiations, ICL 

achieved a settlement term that reduces ratebase by over $2 million and reduces annual rates by 

$36,000 by unnecessary costs at Colstrip.2 This settlement term is in the public interest because 

it mitigates ratepayer costs as Avista transitions to cleaner energy options allowing the utility to 

“maintain such service, instruments, equipment and facilities as shall promote the safety, health, 

comfort, and convenience of . . the public”. Idaho Code § 61-302. ICL recommends the 

Commission approve the Settlement. 

 

Respectfully submitted this 19th day of July 2021. 

       /s/ Benjamin Otto__   
       Idaho Conservation League  

                                                 
1 Avista 2021 IRP Preferred Resource Strategy Update at page 4, (filed 4/30/2021). Available at: 
file:///C:/Users/User/Downloads/Avista%20Electric%202021%20IRP%20PRS%20Update%20(1).pdf 
2 See Andrews Testimony in Support of Stipulation at page 11, foot note 4. 
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